
Minutes 

Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

May 11, 2017 7:00PM 

 
Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Tyrone Rowe, Charlie Flynn, Rhonda Cameron Karen Jacobs. 
 
Members Absent: Chris Walsh, Sean McCarthy 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 
 
Minutes: 
 

  Mr. Gilbert indicated that minutes of the prior meeting were not available yet.  
 

New Business:   
 

 One day licenses for the Latitudes Sport Club spinathon for cancer.  John Grossi, owner and Leah 
Goodwin, Asst. Mgr. appeared on behalf of Latitudes. He indicated he was looking to serve beer and 
wine on Friday May 19th.  Mr. Grossi indicated he would like to serve from 6PM until the town’s 
closing hour. Mr. Gilbert explained that by policy last call is at 12:30pm and all alcohol had to be put 
away, including that being consumed by patrons, by 1:00AM. Ms. Cameron asked who would be 
serving the alcohol. Mr. Grossi indicated he was looking to hire a TIPS certified bartender and that he 
would also have a police detail. Mr. Flynn asked if this was a charitable event and Mr. Gilbert 
indicated it was. Mr. Gilbert informed Mr. Grossi that alcohol must be purchased from a licensed 
wholesaler. Ms. Jacobs asked about attendance by underage patrons. Mr. Grossi indicated that he 
would have the police detail check ids. Mr. Gilbert suggested colored wrist bracelets indicating those 
of age and those not of age. Mr. Grossi indicated that he would do this and that they would have a 
checkin counter for patrons as they enter the club. Ms. Jacobs urged Mr. Grossi to hire a TIPS 
certified bartender to ensure checking of age at the bar as well.  

 
 Motion by Mr. Flynn to approve the license and waive the fee, seconded by Mr. Rowe. Vote: 

unanimous. 
 
 No applications, public hearings, or correspondence.  
 
 Mr. Gilbert indicated that he had received a query and comments about All American Tavern. He did 

speak to the ABCC about the definition of pour and while there isn’t a legal pour size caution needed 
to be exercised to avoid violating happy hour regulations.  Mr. Gilbert also indicated he wished to 
speak to Ten’s about recent incidents.  

 
 Mr. Gilbert indicated that the new license for BR Foods and the alteration of premises change for 

Sylvan Street have been approved by the ABCC.  
 

Motion to adjourn at 7:11pm by Mr. Rowe, seconded by Ms. Cameron, vote: unanimous.  
 
 


